
 

 

      

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

This week I have been reminded by others 
the importance of Ephesians 4:32 as it tells 
us to “Be kind and compassionate to one 
another, forgiving each other, just as in 
Christ God has forgiven you.” Following 
these words I pray:- 
 

Keep me, O God, from pettiness;  
let me be large in thought, in word, in deed.  
As I look into my past with its pain and fear,  
may I see my hurt through the eyes of love.   

Let me be done with fault finding and leave off 
self-seeking.   

May I put away all pretence and meet others 
face to face, 

without self-pity and without prejudice.  
May I never be hasty in my judgement, but 

generous.   
Let me take time for all things;  

make me grow calm, serene, gentle.   
You did not create me to be burned out and 

exhausted 

but to be an effective person who does your 
bidding.   

Teach me to put into action my better 
impulses, straightforward and unafraid.   
Grant that I may realise that it is the little 

things that create great differences, 
 that in the big things of life we are as one.   

And, O Lord God, help me to recognize that if 
I would be strong again, 

 I just remember always to be loving and    
kind.   
Amen. 

On Monday we announced the appointment 
of the new Religious Education Coordinator 
and Year 2 teacher via Compass (see 
attached letter from Danny Casey). Vincent 
Knight will commence on Tuesday 14th  June,  
prior to that he will be working with Mrs 
Louise O’Brien-Pounde for a thorough 
handover of the Year 2 class, he will also  
 
 

 
jointly meet with Mrs O’Brien-Pounde and 
Year 2 parents for the Student-Led Parent 
Teacher Interviews. Mr Knight will attend the 
whole school assembly on Monday 6th June 
to be introduced to the school community. 

On Wednesday 1st June, all students, staff and 
friends are invited to wear head gear and / or 
hot pink in support of Mrs. Rebecca Runnalls  
as she bravely faces continuing 
chemotherapy. This is NOT A FUND RAISER 
and no money is involved. We just want Mrs 
Runnalls to know that we are with her and her 
family throughout her cancer battle. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 1st July has 
been set as a Broken 
Bay system wide Staff 
Development Day. The 
student’s last day of 
Term 2 will be 
Thursday 30th June. 
Water St Kids will run 
that day. Please 
contact them for 
bookings. 
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Semester 1 Student Reports will be released 
on Compass at 4.00pm on Friday 24th June, 
in Week 9. This will be followed by Student-
Led Parent Teacher Interviews during Week 
10 (Monday 27th June - Thursday 30th). You 
will be able to book an interview time from 
Week 7 on Compass. 

Please see a flyer attached for the P&F major 
social event of the year….The Winter 
Wonderland. Save Saturday the 30th July 
for this great social outing for Prouille 
parents. 

 

The Prouille Athletics Carnival will take place 
at Bannockburn Oval on Thursday 9th June. 
A Compass post with details and the 
“permission note” will be posted this week. 
The P&F always do an amazing job in 
supporting this event and are calling for 
volunteers to assist with the Sausage Sizzle, 
Cake Stall and Canteen. Please see the 
attached flyer with details and call for 
volunteers. 

The Prouille office holds a small amount of 
non-perishable food in the event of a student 
who may have forgotten their lunch. There 
are an increasing number of students coming 
to the office for food because they say they 
have not got enough throughout the day. 
Please ensure that your child has enough 
food throughout the day and let us know if 
you require assistance in this matter. 

ICAS competitions are booked and paid for 
by parents, but they are run by the school 
under strict test conditions. Please see the 
following details if you would like to book in. 
 

Use the following link 
https://shop.icasassessments.com/pages/pps  
 

and enter the school access code CII126. 
(That is two capital i's after the C...it has 
caused some problems!!) 

Wahroonga Netball has spaces 
available for players born in 
2012. Please see attached 
flyer. 

We have commenced enrolment interviews 
for Kindergarten 2023. If you are planning on 
enrolling a sibling for 2023 please use this 
link to initiate the process. 
 

 

All grade’s Curriculum Overviews for Term 2 
were shared with families via Compass last 
week. Please contact us if you have difficulty 
accessing your grades. 

 A new consignment of RAT kits have arrived 
at the school. If you would like a box sent home, 
please fill in the following Google Form and we 
will get them to you. 
 

https://forms.gle/zBd5ZbGJtsJAYQaN6 

The P&F will be organising an end of term 
lunch for all students on Friday 24th June - 
details will follow on Compass. 
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Kind Regards 
Genevieve Smith 
PRINCIPAL 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Merit Awards  

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


